<u>Внеклассное мероприятие «Католическая Пасха» проводилось в 76 классе</u> в рамках проведения школьной методической недели.

Цели праздника: совершенствовать речевые умения учащихся, расширять социокультурные компетенции учащихся, поддерживать мотивацию к овладению английским языком в целом.

Дата проведения: 12 апреля 2009г.

Оборудование: Пасхальные открытки, сделанные учащимися;

макеты Пасхальных яиц, сделанные учащимися;

Пасхальный пирог и булочки, испечённые родителями;

костюм кролика;

листы с заданиями;

компьютерные презентации.

Сценарий праздника

Звучит колокольный звон. На фоне колокольного звона ученик читает стихотворение А. Плещеева «Христос Воскресе».

Повсюду благовест гудит

Из всех церквей народ валит,

Заря глядит уже с небес...

Христос Воскрес! Христос Воскрес!

С полей уж снят покров снегов,

И реки рвутся из оков,

И зеленеет ближний лес...

Христос Воскрес! Христос Воскрес!

Вот рассыпается земля,

И одеваются поля...

Весна идёт полна чудес...

Христос Воскрес! Христос Воскрес!

Как солнце светит ярко,

Как неба глубь светла,

Как весело и громко

Гудят колокола.

Немолчно в Божьих храмах Поют «Христос Воскресе!» И звуки дивной песни Доходят до небес.

Учитель:

Good day, dear boys and girls! I welcome you at our Easter party. I hope that you'll have a nice time. I'd like you to get more information about this Christian tradition, its symbols and activities. I hope you know how it is celebrated in Russia. But today we'll speak about British traditions to celebrate Easter.

You'll play, sing and dance. But first of all a few words about the history of Easter.

Easter History

(Звучит рассказ об истории Пасхи и её символах: Пасхальных яйцах, Пасхальных булочках. Рассказ сопровождается компьютерными презентациями.)

Pupil 1. Easter is a Christian religious holiday. In Britain Easter is the time for holidays, festivals and a time for giving chocolate Easter eggs. But Easter means much more. It is the oldest and the most important Christian Festival, the celebration of the death and coming to life of Jesus Christ.

Pupil 2. Its date varies from year to year, but the earliest possibledate is March the 22 and the latest is April 25. The feast of Easter was well established by the second century.

Pupil 3. Many, many years ago, people believed that the sun died in winter and was born again in spring. The arrival of spring was celebrated all over the world. Today Easter celebrates the rebirth of Christ. In England today, the Queen attends a service in one of the cathedrals.

Pupil 4. I'd like to tell you about Easter symbols. They are eggs, Easter rabbits, hot cross buns. Eggs represent new life. Long ago, some people believed that Earth was a very big egg! Eggs have been exchanged for centuries. Eggs were brightly coloured to mimic the new, fresh colours of spring.

После этих слов проводится игра. На ветке висят макеты пасхальных яиц, внутри которых находятся записки со словами **eggs, are, symbols, of, life, the, new, а.** Ученики с завязанными глазами срезают яйца, разворачивают обёртки и составляют из данных слов фразу **Eggs are the symbols of a new life**.

Pupil5. Easter Rabbits. British children believe that the Easter bunny brings Easter eggs and hides them for finding on Easter morning. Where did this tradition begin? There are many legends, but here is a popular one.

Риріі 6. Много лет тому назад в Германии жила-была одна старая женщина, которая очень любила детей. Каждый год весной она раздавала подарки детям. Один год был очень тяжёлым в её жизни, у неё ничего не было чтобы дать детям. Всё, что унеё было, это — яйца. Она очень не хотела разочаровывать детей, поэтому, она прежде чем раздать детям подарки, раскрасила яйца и спрятала их в траву. Когда пришли дети, она велела им пробежаться по лужайке и поискать подарки. Конечно, дети побежали во двор в поисках сюрприза. Как только один из ребят нашёл яйца, выскочил большой кролик. Поэтому дети решили, что это кролик оставил им яйца. С тех пор дети всегда ищут яйца, оставленные пасхальным кроликом на Пасху. Это называется Easter Egg Hunt (охота за яйцами). Затем проводится игра «Найди корзину с яйцами». Ученик выходит из класса. Остальные ученики прячут корзину с яйцами в кабинете. Ученик заходит в класс и отгадывает место нахождения корзинки. Проводится диалог в режиме Ученик — Ученики Іs the basket of eggs in the desk? etc.

Pupil 7. Little Bunny Too-Too

Happy through the forest
Scooping up the field mice
And booping'em on the head
Down came the good fairy
And said

Pupil 8. Little Bunny Too-Too

I don't want to see you,
Scooping up the field mice
And booping'em on the head.
I'll give you three chances,
And if you don't behave,
I'll turn you into a goon.

Easter cross buns

(Инсценированный рассказ о пасхальных булочках сопровождается компьютерными слайдами)

Pupil9. The traditional food on Easter is hot cross buns. Once long long ago in England a monk saw poor families. Easter was two days away.

Pupil10. This monk was a baker, so he baked a lot of buns and decorated them with a cross. So he gave buns to poor families.

Pupil9. A boy named Giles didn't take a bun. He didn't want charity, he wanted to sell buns.

Pupil10. A monk baked a basket of the buns for Giles. Giles took his basket from house to house, singing a song:

Hot Cross Buns
Hot Cross Buns
One a penny, two a penny
Hot Cross Buns
If you have no daughters,
Give them to your sons.

Hot Cross Buns.

Игра «Сьешь булочку». Два ученика с завязанными глазами должны накормить друг друга булочками.

Учитель: А теперь проверим ваши знания.

1. **Игра** «**Анаграммы**». Данные слова имеют отношение к Пасхе. Напиши эти слова правильно.

TREASE (Easter)

SGEG (Eggs)

TBABIR (Rabbit)

UNCRBSOS (Cross bun)

2. Викторина What do you know about their holiday?

- 1. Is Easter a religious holiday or not? (Yes, it is)
- 2. What are the main symbols of Easter? (Eggs, a rabbit, a hot cross bun)
- 3. When and where was the story of the first Easter Bunny recorded? (in Germany, many years ago)
- 4. What is the traditional food at Easter? (hot cross buns)
- 5. When is Easter celebrated? (in March or April)
- 6. In what country did crossbuns appear first? (in England)
- 7. Is Easer Bunny a rabbit or a hare? (a rabbit)

3. Конкурс Пасхальных открыток.

Учитель: Dear children! Thank you for your participation in our party. Now you can sing, dance, have tea with hot cross buns.

Подводятся итоги игры «Анаграммы», викторины, называется победитель конкурса Пасхальных открыток. Праздник заканчивается чаепитием с булочками и дискотекой.